

# in edition

April 17, 1984

In edition is the University of Winnipeg's internal newsletter. It will normally be circulated every second Wednesday throughout the Winter Session. Notices and information must be submitted to Janet Walker in Room 4W16 before Noon on the Monday preceding circulation.

# SENATE DECISIONS

The following are highlights from the meeting of the Senate held Tuesday, April 10, 1984:

- 1. Approved a modification to the admission requirements for Manitoba high school graduates which would prevent their being admitted with standing only in courses approved by Senate as acceptable in lieu of 300 courses.
- 2. Referred back to the Admissions and Registration Committee proposed new Regular Status admission standards.
- 3. Approved the inclusion of the Coordinator of the Recreation and Athletics Interdisciplinary programme among those to be named <u>ex officio</u> associate members of Senate.
- 4. Approved a proposed curriculum for the Senate Certificate Programme in Child Care Studies.
- 5. Approved the awarding of a certificate in each of Remote Sensing and Administrative Management on the recommendation of the Committee on Continuing Education and Community Service.
- 6. Approved the recommendations of the Student Awards Committee for additional 1983-84 winners of undergraduate Arts and Science awards.
- 7. Accepted the offer of the Allan Silver bursary for the Collegiate Division and the terms governing its award.
- 8. Accepted proposed changes in the medals offered for competition in the Collegiate Division, in view of the availability now to the Division of the Governor General's Medal.

# ELECTION RESULTS ANNOUNCED

The Support Staff Council's Nominating Committee reports the following results of their recent election:

Board of Regents (comm. July 1, 1984) Herb McMullin

Pension Trustees (comm. July 1, 1984)

Ray Mikulik

Committee on Development of Common Areas (comm. April 1, 1984)

Weldon Hiebert

Joint Employees Benefits Committee

Bev Trude1

(comm. April 1, 1984)

Workplace, Health and Safety Committee (comm. April 1, 1984) Joan Anderson Susan Wiste Grievance and Appeals Committee (comm. April 1, 1984)

Nancy Latocki Virginia Hart Norm Loat

Herb McMullin (Alternate) Judy Dyck (Alternate) Peter Dueck (Alternate)

#### NEW ACCOUNT NUMBERS ESTABLISHED

No - we didn't dream up these new numbers just to confuse you. Besides we are all equally confused about them. Unfortunately, they had to be changed in order to implement the new Financial Reporting System. We are preparing a description of the system, guidelines on which accounts to use, and procedures on how to input the system -but first the 1983-84 fiscal year has to be closed off. In the meantime if you have any questions please phone Linda, ext. 500 or Herb, ext. 230.

Our apologies for complicating your lives right now. With your patience and cooperation, things will soon be back to normal.

Controller's Office

### POSTAGE REMINDER

A reminder that all mail going through the university's postage meter must now be marked with the department or account number, except for Arts and Science departments since the Dean's Office is charged for all mail picked up there. As the Mail Room is not allowed to sell postage to individuals, please put the correct stamps on personal mail.

# STRESS WORKSHOP TO BE HELD

Members of the support staff are reminded of the Stress Workshop in Room 1CO3, 1:30 - 3:30 p.m. Wednesday, April 25 and repeated at the same time on April 26. The workshop, sponsored jointly by Elfi Krebs (Counselling Services) and Marie Dame (Health Services), will cover topics which include identifying stressors, effects of stress and managing stress. For further information call Marie Dame at extension 496.

The Manitoba Multicultural Resource Centre will hold a Heritage Workshop Friday and Saturday April 27 and 28. Designed to aquaint ethnocultural groups with some of the historical resources available in various public institutions, the workshop will feature tours of the Provincial Archives and the Museum of Man and Nature. For further information on registration contact Roz Usiskin at 783-8715 or 582-8512.

The Manitoba Schools Science Symposium will be held on April 27,28 & 29. Thousands of Manitoba students are expected to visit the U of W campus to participate. The symposium attracts students from grades 4 - 12 and over 700 science projects. The public is welcome to attend Saturday, April 28 from 12:00 noon to 4 p.m. and Sunday, April 29 from 9 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. Admission is free.

The Alumni Association Annual Dinner and Reunion will be held in the University's Riddell Hall Dining Room on Saturday, May 5, 1984. The occasion will mark the anniversaries of the Classes of '24, '34, '59 and '74. Alumni are invited to call 786-7811, ext. 495 to arrange for tickets.

The Women's Auxiliary Spring Coffee Party will be held Thursday, April 19 from 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. in the Eaton's Assembly Hall. Proceeds in aid of s scholarships.

The University of Winnipeg Alumni Association is holding a "Thieves' Market" (garage sale) of used and obsolete articles, books, cast-off furniture, and other unique items not easily classified, on Saturday, May 12, in Riddell Hall at 9:00 a.m.

ALL PROCEEDS will go to "Project Green", the alumni-sponsored park on the extended campus on Spence Street.

If you have any articles to donate to this worthwhile project, please call Eilleen Burrows at the Alumni Office (Ext. 495) and don't forget to come to the sale!



# THE ANNUAL MAUNDY THURSDAY SERVICE

will be held in the Chapel on April 19 from 12:40 p.m. to 1:30 p.m. The communion service is intended for the University as a whole, not for students alone. We hope you will be free to attend.